Memorandum of Agreement
Between the Puyallup School District and the Puyallup Education Association

Re: Woodland Elementary Student Arrival
During Emergency Water Damage Construction

The purpose of this Memorandum of Agreement is to commemorate in writing an understanding
between the Puyallup School District (District) and the Puyallup Education Association
(Association or PEA) related to the arrival of Woodland Elementary students on campus while
restoration and repairs are being made on-site and instructional spaces are limited.

Students will report directly to their classroom, rather than gathering in a lineup location before
entering school. Students will be permitted in their classrooms 15 minutes before the school start

time:

* Families will be informed of the importance of not bringing students to campus earlier
than 10 minutes before the school start time, due to supervision needs.

» Certificated staff will not be asked or expected to assist with student supervision outside
before school or with crowd control as students enter the building to ensure students are

safe getting to their classrooms.

» Certificated staff will be engaging in Student/Patron time activities as normal prior to the start of
school and will be in their classrooms no later than 15 minutes before the school start time, to

receive students as they arrive directly to their classroom.

e Certificated staff will be released from the final 15 minutes of their afternoon Student/Patron
time.

This agreement is not precedent setting and has been reached in a good faith effort to problem
solve unique challenges caused by emergency water damage at Woodland Elementary School.
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